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Purpose 
目的 
 
To discuss the situation with countries that are not Cooperating Non-Members. 
協力的非加盟国ではない国々の状況について議論する。 
 
 
Discussion 
議論 
 
As requested by the first meeting of the Strategy and Fisheries Management Working Group 
and noted by CCSBT 16, the Secretariat wrote to both the People’s Republic of China and the 
United States of America in December 2009 to seek cooperation with the CCSBT Catch 
Documentation Scheme. 
第 1 回戦略・漁業管理作業部会会合から要請され、CCSBT16 が留意したとおり、事

務局は、CCSBT の漁獲証明制度への協力を求めるために 2009 年 12 月に中国及び米

国の両国に書簡を発出した。 
 
The USA’s response is provided at Attachment A.  In brief the USA is working on 
transitioning to an electronic trade monitoring system during 2010 and will review its ability 
to respond to the CCSBT's request as part of that process.  In the interim, the USA will 
continue to collect trade tracking and/or catch documents, issued by CCSBT, as have been 
collected historically by the USA for southern bluefin tuna. 
米国の返答は、別添 A のとおり。要約すると、米国は、2010 年の間、電子貿易モニ

タリングシステムへ移行するための作業中であり、そのプロセスの一環として、

CCSBT からの要請に対応することができるかどうか再検討する。それまでは、米国

は、みなみまぐろに関して米国が歴史的に収集してきたように、CCSBT によって発

行された貿易トラッキング文書及び/又は漁獲証明文書の収集を継続する。 
 
No response has been received from the Secretariat’s letter to China.  The letter to China was 
sent to the Director of the Division of International Cooperation in the Ministry of 
Agriculture’s Bureau of Fisheries with a copy to the Chinese Embassy in Canberra.  
Electronic reminders were sent to the Director on 15 March 2010 and again on 12 August 
2010. 
事務局から中国へ送付した書簡に対する返答はない。かかる中国への書簡は、農業

省水産局国際協力部長宛に、その写しはキャンベラの中国大使館へ送付された。

2010 年 3 月 15 日及び再度 2010 年 8 月 12 日に、電子的な形で当該部長宛に催促状を

送信した。 
 
 

Prepared by the Secretariat 
事務局作成文書 



UNITEO STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE 
1315 East-West HighwayJAN 29 2010 
Silver Spring, Maryland 20810 

THE DIRECTOR 

Mr. Robert Kennedy 
Executive Secretary 
Commission for the Conservation of Southern 

Bluefin Tuna 
P.O. Box 37 
Deakin West, ACT 2600 
Australia 

Dear Mr. Kennedy: 

Thank you for your letter regarding U.S. cooperation in the implementation of the Commission 
for the Conservation of Southern Bluefin Tuna (CCSBT) catch documentation scheme. As noted 
in your letter, the United States is cooperating with CCSBT's statistical document program. 

NOAA's National Marine Fisheries Service, which implements these requirements on behalf of 
the United States, is transitioning to an electronic monitoring system, the International Trade 
Data System. We are undertaking the transition in response to numerous changes in trade 
tracking requirements adopted at various regional fisheries management organizations, as well as 
advances in technology. We will be working on this transition throughout 2010 and will review 
our ability to respond to the CCSBT's request as part of that process. Until the transition is 
completed, the United States will continue to collect trade tracking and/or catch documents, 
issued by CCSBT, as have been collected historically for southern bluefin tuna. 

The United States considers the sustainable management of the world's fisheries to be a high 
priority and will provide additional detail concerning this issue as soon as possible. 

Please circulate this letter to the members of the Commission for their consideration. 

Sincerely, 

~-",~~C6y James ~srg(P~~ 
Acting Assistant Administrator 

for Fisheries 

" . .; 
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